

Larry Hogan. Governor Boyd Rutherford, Lt. Governor

Ben Grumbles, Secretary Horacio Tablada, Deputy Secretary

October 26, 2017

Mr. Chris Skaggs Northeast MD Waste Disposal Authority 100 South Charles St Tower II, Suite 402 Baltimore MD 21201-2705

Dear Mr. Skaggs:

This letter is to inform you that the Air and Radiation Administration received the Title V (Part 70) renewal application for the Montgomery County Resource Recovery Facility plant on October 26, 2017.

Per COMAR 26.11.03.02C. (2), an application for a Part 70 permit will be considered complete unless the Department determines that the application is not complete within 60 days of its receipt and notifies the applicant in writing of the basis for this determination.

If you have any questions, please contact the permit engineer who has been assigned to this facility, Mr. Mario Cora at (410) 537-3858.

Sena Hariley

Sincerely.

Technical Support Division Air Quality Permits Program

Air and Radiation Administration

cc: Mario Cora ARA/MDE